



Minutes of the Caistor Town Council held at 6:30pm at the Caistor Town Hall on 25 September 2025

Present: Cllr J. Wright (Chair), Cllr A. Somerscales, Cllr J. Cox, Cllr L. Milner, Cllr A. Clark, Cllr H. Priestley,
Cllr N. Clark,

In Attendance:

Members of public present: 1

1. To resolve to accept apologies for absence and reasons given in accordance with Local Government Act 1972 s85(1) - Ref: 4425

Apologies received from Cllrs Davey, Laverack, Bowman, Hodson and Morris.

2. To receive declaration of interests and requests for dispensations and to consider granting dispensation(s) in accordance of section 22 of the Localism Act 2011 - Ref: 4426

None declared.

3. Public Session (10 minutes, during which the meeting is suspended) - Ref: 4427

One of the public noted that she was very interested in the community especially CIB who do a wonderful job around the town.

The chairman thanked her and confirmed that we all agreed with that.

Councillor A Clark agreed but stated that it would be nice to think that CIB were giving something back with the £60k in grants that they had received over the years from council.

4. To consider a Special Motion under Standing Order 7(a): To rescind the resolution passed by the Council on 11 September 2025 regarding reimbursement of £475 for memorial repair costs and to resolve instead that Caistor in Bloom shall not be required to reimburse the Council, and that the expenditure of £475 shall be met from Council funds. - Ref: 4428

Following a lengthy discussion it was RESOLVED to defer till next council meeting as only 6 out of the 7 councillors could vote. (Cllr Priestley unable to vote as he was responsible for the damage acting as part of Caistor in Bloom).

Majority vote

5. To consider Estates request to move £1500 from ear marked reserved for the play equipment maintenance to this years budget for the repair of the skate park equipment - Ref: 4429

Councillor Milner had concerns that with the camera's not picking up damage caused previously this would happen again.

The chairman did inform everyone that a meeting was being arranged with Grant White from WLDC in the very near future so hopefully it will be resolved.

RESOLVED to move £1500 from earmarked reserves to repair the vandalism to the skate park equipment.

All in favour

6. Date and time of next meeting - 9th October 2025 - Ref: 4430

Noted.

Meeting closed at 6:50pm

Signature: